

# Orinda

# **Public Meetings**

# **City Council**

Monday, Oct. 2, 7 p.m. Library Auditorium, Orinda Library 26 Orinda Way, Orinda, CA 94563

# **Planning Commission**

Tuesday, Sept. 25, 7 p.m. Library Auditorium, Orinda Library 26 Orinda Way, Orinda, CA 94563

# Citizens' Infrastructure **Oversight Commission**

Wednesday, Oct. 10, 7 p.m. Sarge Littlehale Community Room, 22 Orinda Way, Orinda, CA 94563

#### **School Board Meetings Orinda Union School District**

Monday, Oct. 8, 6 p.m. Regular Board Meeting 8 Altarinda Rd., Orinda www.orindaschools.org See also AUHSD meeting page A2

Check online for agendas, meeting notes and announcements City of Orinda:

www.cityoforinda.org Phone (925) 253-4200

**Chamber of Commerce:** www.orindachamber.org

The Orinda Association: www.orindaassociation.org

Karen Paulsen Broker Associate

925 698 3252 License # 01351931







8 FLEETWOOD COURT, ORINDA | SOLD AT \$1,316,250 REPRESENTED THE BUYERS

"We would highly recommend Karen to any buyer or seller looking for an agent with extensive local experience."

- Cynthia and Scott Taylor

"Karen is a strong speaker in negotiations and social situations. She helped me sell my home for top price in one week."

- Mary Jane Koller

# Orinda amends private street policy – residents unhappy; Gee votes no

### By Sora O'Doherty

he city council adopted a revised policy on accepting private streets on Sept. 4, with Council Member Darlene Gee casting the only negative vote and Council Member Eve Phillips recusing herself as a new homeowner on a private street. Many private street residents spoke at the meeting in opposition to the revised policy and of 34 written submissions, only two supported the revised policy.

Director of Public Works Larry Theis and City Manager Steve Salomon recommended the revised policy, which requires, among other things, that the street "be required for traffic circulation which provides benefit to the general public." This would appear to rule out culde-sacs, and public speakers questioned how the city could justify its existing 82 public cul-de-sacs but refuse to consider adding any private ones. The policy also requires streets to be brought up to current standards, which in some cases may be impossible and in other cases might be prohibitively expensive.

Vice Mayor Inga Miller returned repeatedly to the concept of "public benefit," suggesting that without it, adopting any private streets would constitute a gift of public funds, but did not address the apparent contradiction in treatment of existing public and private cul-de-sacs. City council members pointed out that private street residents benefitted from the maintenance of public streets, but did not address the fact that while private street residents pay taxes equal to public street residents, including new fees that cover damage garbage trucks do to public roads, residents of public streets enjoy maintenance of their streets and do not bear any liability for events such as sinkholes, while private street residents enjoy no such maintenance

and bear full liability. Theis and Salomon have been

for them have been included in the revised policy. This would require 60 percent of property owners on a private street to put up \$1,000 each to have a vote on a special benefit assessment area. If approved by over 50 percent of residents, they would pay additional taxes over a period of from 10 to 30 years to cover the cost of bringing the street up to current standards, and in return the city would accept the street, maintain it and assume the liability for it, if it met all the other criteria in the policy. If the special benefit assessment area is approved, the \$1,000 deposits would be returned to the property owners, but if the special benefit area were not approved, the city would retain the deposits to cover its costs for the public hearings and election on the issue. If adopted, the costs would include an initial engineering study to determine the condition of a road, including any underlying structures such as drains or culverts, and what would be required to bring it up to current standards. Residents objected that the costs of both the study and the actual work have been overestimated by the city.

City staff argue that most cities have both public and private streets, and that residents who live on private streets knowingly accepted all the consequences of that designation when they purchased their

promoting the idea of special benehomes. Private streets in Orinda fall fit assessment areas, and provisions into different categories. Some, as in more recent developments, were designed to be private and were not offered to the city. Others, mostly in older developments, were offered to the city when the development was completed, but, for whatever reason, the city declined to accept the street. Some of these developments were completed long ago, before the incorporation of the city in 1985. At that time, standards for roads might have been much less stringent, according to Orinda Senior Civil Engineer Jason Chen. However, Valerie Colber, an Orinda resident and property owner for more than 60 years, said that deeds do not state that the street is private. "Most taxpayers never requested that their streets be private," she claimed.

> Gee said that while she appreciated staff coming back to the council with the revised policy, it was not what she had expected and she disagreed with the resolution proposed by staff and did not support it. She pointed out that city maintenance and drainage plans for the public streets are not complete. "The community has pulled together," she said, "and the avenues of raising funds are limited while there are no viable resources." Thus the council will probably have to ask the voters to approve additional funds to complete the work on the public roads.

... continued on Page A11

# eapFrog Plumbing **Looked under your** house lately? Broken pipes Holes in venting **Electrolysis**

Sneaky leaks

**Preventive** 

**Plumbing Inspection** most houses, homeown

FAMILY-OWNED - & HOPPING TO IT FOR YOU - SINCE 1993! LeapFrog Plumbing has served Contra Costa LeapFrog Loot

and Alameda Counties for 20 years (it's hard to believe it's been that long).

We're a family-owned business that provides top-quality plumbing services to residential and commercial customers.

- Bathrooms & kitchens Sewers & drains Water heatersGas and water lines
- Green solutions
- Safety and whole-house inspections

LeapFrog Loot \$100 off Gas line installation over \$600\* LeapFrog Loot \$150 off Tankless water heater installation\*

\$50 off

Any job \$226 or over

We Hop To It! Family-owned and serving Lamorinda since 1993

green solutions!

www.LeapFrogPlumbing.com

**STEPS AWAY FROM** WORLD-CLASS SHOPPING, DINING, AND ENTERTAINMENT.



WALNUT CREEK'S PREMIER ACTIVE SENIOR LIVING COMMUNITY IN THE HEART OF THE CITY



(925) 943-7427 | 1785 Shuey Avenue, Walnut Creek theheritagedowntown.com

# Note 11.7 H

Fire District **Division 3** 

Moraga-Orinda

THE ONLY DISTRICT 3 CANDIDATE WITH ANY FIRE SERVICE OR GOVERNMENT EXPERIENCE!

# About Steven Danziger:

3+ decades of Public Sector Experience 20 yrs as Civilian Admin Mgr with Oakland Fire 23 yr Resident of Orinda Orinda Parks & Rec Commissioner Former Scoutmaster, Youth Coach, Swim Club VP Master's in Public Administration Former Yosemite Park Archeologist UC Master Gardener

# Goals:

Maintain & Enhance Fire Safety/Prevention Fiscal Responsibility & Accountability Strengthen Relationships with local public agencies Be Responsive & Accessible to All

# **Endorsements (partial List):**

State of Ca. Democratic Party Democratic Party of Contra Costa County Lamorinda Democratic Club, Central Labor Council of Contra Costa County

International Association Of Firefighters Local 1230 Moraga-Orinda Professional Firefighter's Assoc. Orinda resident, Robert Lipp, FEMA, USAR Task Force 4 Chief

Orinda resident, Lance Calkin, Albany Fire Chief Adrian Sheppard, Richmond Fire Chief Darin White, Oakland Fire Chief James Williams, Asst Chief, Sonoma County Manuel Navarro, Division Chief Menlo Park Fire Brian Oftedal, East Contra Costa Fire District Don Parker, San Ramon Valley Fire Board Tyehimba Peyton, Lathrop Manteca Fire Board Melinda Drayton, Oakland Deputy Chief John Baker, Retired Oakland Fire chief Bill Moore, Retired Oakland Fire Chief Alford Nero, Retired Tracy Fire Chief Ray Dossa, Retired Battalion Chief Megan Bryan, Firefighter, Saint Mary's College Women's Basketball '02

Paid for by International Association of Firefighters Local 1230 Political Activity Committee FPPC 744488



DIVISION 3